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RIDER RDC 

RESERVE DISTRIBUTION CAPACITY RIDER 
 

 
PURPOSE 

The purpose of this Rider is to provide reserve capacity on the Company’s 
distribution system to customers that request a reserve distribution service 
connection for the delivery of electricity from distribution facilities other 
than the standard or preferred distribution supply facilities designated by 
Company. 
 

* APPLICABILITY 

This optional Rider is limited to customers who qualify for service under the 
Company's Service Classification 3(M) Large General Service Rate, 4(M) Small 
Primary Service Rate, or 11(M) Large Primary Service Rate, with a minimum monthly 
metered demand of 500 kilowatts or greater.  This Rider shall expire on December 
31, 2026 and no further requests for service under this Rider will be accepted 
after that time.  All contracts in existence as of December 31, 2026 shall remain 
in force per the terms of those agreements. 
 
AVAILABILITY 

The availability of reserve distribution supply service to a customer shall be 
contingent upon Company’s engineering studies of the impact of providing reserve 
distribution service to a customer and the Company’s current and projected system 
distribution capacity needs. 
 
DESCRIPTION OF RESERVE DISTRIBUTION SERVICE 

When provided, Company will designate the reserve distribution capacity on its 
electric distribution system that will be available to the customer upon a single 
contingency failure of the preferred or “standard” supply to the customer.  Such 
reserve service is subject to the following conditions: 

The determination of delivery circuits and routes to provide sufficient single 
contingency distribution reserve capacity will be made by Company and will be 
subject to change as operating conditions change. 

Company will make all reasonable efforts to provide reserve distribution service 
on an adequate and continuous basis, but will not be liable for service 
interruptions, deficiencies or imperfections which result from conditions which 
are beyond the reasonable control of the Company.  The Company cannot guarantee 
the service as to continuity, freedom from voltage and frequency variations.  The 
Company will not be responsible or liable for damages to customer’s apparatus 
resulting from failure or imperfection of service beyond the reasonable control 
of the Company. 
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